Simon Fraser Principal Report to PAC				January 14, 2020

I acknowledge that we are learning and working together on the traditional and unceded territory of the Musqueam, Squamish and Tsleil Waututh Coast Salish people.

Programming updates
It is only the second week back to school and already I can report about the programming and opportunities that are underway. Last week we had the yoga program for gym, which was perfect for a calming start up after the Winter Break. Yoga does challenge some students who find having to focus and control their bodies difficult, but it is good for them to have the chance to try and to practice this in a supported and calm environment. Other students welcome a different type of gym activity and thrive at this time. 
The second laptop cart is up and running- 20 laptops were delivered today and have already been signed out by one class. Our music program being taught by Joel Reid and subsidized by PAC started today and will be running for three days a week for 30 weeks. Every class will have music once a week- the Primary classes will be learning the fundamentals of music and the Intermediate classes will be learning the ukulele. Joel reported that it was a very positive start today.
Chess club also started today with Kindergarten and grade one students attending along with older chess helpers. On Thursday Grades two to seven will be playing. There are about 160 students signed up for chess. The basketball season has started as well with teams sponsored and coached by school staff and parents- thank you to all who give their time to support the teams.

Staffing update
We have successfully appointed Amanda Keller for the full time Resource position. Ms. Keller has worked at Simon Fraser in the past and is looking forward to returning to the school. She is currently on a leave and will take up the position in September 2020. In the meantime, we have posted for temporary coverage for both the Full time Resource role and for Ms. Rai’s part time position of library and Resource. While we have temporary coverage in place at the moment, we plan to have these positions filled for the longer term by the end of next week. 

CSL reporting
In accordance with the BC Ministry of Education reporting guidelines, the school is now fully using the new reporting format for Communicating Student Learning. Parents will receive two formal reports on student progress twice during the school year. The formal reports communicate how students are doing with respect to the learning outcomes established by the Ministry of Education.
There are also a minimum of three informal reports for ongoing communication, which take the form of weekly folders of work and end of unit assessments being sent home, Goal- setting conferences, Student-led conferences, Celebrations of Learning, or more informal parent/ teacher communications such as emails. If you have any questions about the reports or curricular content and competencies, please see your child’s teacher.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Please see the handout shared with parents. This handout will also be emailed home on the same day that the report cards are sent home on Friday 31st January.

We are looking forward to-
- more music, chess and basketball
- ice- skating field trips
- lunar new year lion dance
- Black History Month in February


